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-amount of. 

WHARVES IN THE CITY OF BATH.-1EWY'S ISLAND'RAfLROA:D .. 

An act authorizing the city of Bath to determine how fa. wharves' and piers may­
extend into the Kennebec l·iver. 

Be it enctcted by the Senctte and HOltse of Rep1:esentatives in 
Legislatttre assembled, as follows: 

SECT. 1. The city of Bath is hereby authorized to de tel!­
mine by their city council how far wharves, piens and buildi~gs 
may be extended into and over the Kennebec river within the 
limits of said city, and they are hereby authorized to cause all 
obstructions of any description in and over said river, not 
authorized· by law, t(} be removed. 

SECT. 2. This act shall take effect from and after its ap.­
proval by the governor. 

[Approyed April 14, 1854.], 

Cbapter 34..:1. 
An aot to· authorize the city of Calais to aid· in the construction of the Lewy's Island. 

RaiIroad. 

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representatives in 
Legislature assembled, as follows: 

SECT. 1. The city of Calais is hereby authorized to loan its 
credit to the Lewy's Island Railroad Company in aid of the 
construction of their railroad, not exceeding, however, the sum 
of one hundred and fifty thousand dollars, upon their compliance 
with the following terms and conditions. 

SECT. 2. If this act shall be accepted as Ilerelnafter pro­
vided, and said company shall within three years from its 
approval produce evidence satisfactory to the mayor and 
aldermen of said city for the time being, that the sum of one 
hundred and fifty thousand dollars has been collected from the 
sub8criptions to the stock of said company, and paid in and 
actually expended in the purchase of the right of way and tho 
construction of the road, and that the road bed for the whole 
distance from its terminus in Baring to its terminus at Lewy's 
lake in Princeton, including all necessary bridges and masonry 
ready f01' the superstructure, has been completed, then such 
facts shall be certified by the mayor and aldermen to the city 
treasurer, and he shall fort~with issue to thB directors of said 
company, for the· purpose of completing said road, the scrip of 
said city, payable to the holders thereof at the expirati{)n of 
twenty years from the date thereof, in tlle sum of one hlmdl'ed 


